
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates may be subject to change - we will give parents as much  notice as possible. 

Tuesday 30th November  Provisional date Open day - Reception 2022 

Wednesday 1st December   Year 6 Mass - Church 

Thursday 2nd December  Provisional date for Christmas Fayre 

Monday 6th December  Children’s after school BINGO 

Wednesday 22nd December   Break up for Christmas Holidays - 2pm 

 

Look out for updates on our school website stcharlescatholicprimary.com    

or follow us on Twitter @CharlesPrimary 

              IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 

 

We have received notification that some families may be entitled to Winter Fuel Grants from 

Liverpool City Council. These grants will be for families whose child receives Free 

School Meals. 

 

We would urge all our families to please make an application online for Free School Meals via 

Liverpool City Council Free School Meals website to check their eligibility. We know many 

parents have had a change in circumstances since Covid has happened. 

 

If you receive notification to say you are entitled please ensure you pass this information onto 

school as soon as possible. Unfortunately, school does not hear at the same time as families, 

so in order for us to ensure our records are completely up to date please email             

charles-ao@stcharlesliverpool.co.uk with the relevant confirmation you receive. 

 

Please ensure you make an application for EACH of your children if you have more than one 

child. 

We will only have one opportunity to submit this information to Liverpool City Council and 
once the information is passed on we will be unable to submit any children.  It is therefore  
imperative that you carry out this task and inform us as soon as possible. 
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Remembrance 

Yesterday in school, the     
children enjoyed a reflective 
remembrance themed day.  
Children learnt about the      
importance of Remembrance 
Day and the history behind it. 
All the children were very    
respectful during their two  
minute silence. 

For more pictures check out our 

twitter page. @CharlesPrimary 

 

Covid Cases 
Since half term, we have noticed a rise in positive cases of Covid. We have continued 
with measures in school, such as hand washing, hand sanitizer, opening doors and        
windows around school and all school staff continue to take twice weekly tests.  After 
speaking with Public Health this week, it is really important that we work together as a 
school community to reduce infection. 

Although it is important that we recognise the three main symptoms of high              
temperature, loss of sense of smell or taste, cough, please be aware of: 

 “OTHER SYMPTOMS” 

If your child feels unwell with any other symptoms, such as headache, stuffed or 
runny nose, tiredness or weakness, aches and pains, sore throat or diarrhoea, you 
need to book your child a PCR test. 

I know that many of these could be a bug or just a cold. However, we do have some           
vulnerable members of staff, children and parents and pregnant ladies, so please work 

with us to protect our school community. If your child displays any of the symptoms 

please book a PCR test. If you unable to visit a testing site, ring 119 for a home 
testing kit to be sent to your address. Test results via testing sites are usually  
received within 24 hours. Please email your result to school once received. 



 

Class 

Attendance & lates 
for the WHOLE 

school year  

WHOLE 

SCHOOL 

92.91% 

 15 lates 

Reception 90.95  

  1 late 

Year 1 94.19% 

   1 late 

Year 2 93.96% 

   4 lates 

Year 3  93.75% 

1 late 

Year 4 90.14% 

  4 lates 

Year 5 94.78% 

 2 lates 

Year 6 92.28% 

2 lates 

Times Tables Rock Stars 

 

This week the children have been taking 
part in a tournament with other schools 
across England. 

Our Top 5 players for St Charles’ are:- 

1. Thomas G - Year 4 

2. Alan - Year 3 

3. Lilly SJ - Year 5 

4. Oliver - Year 4 

5. Ben SJ - Year 4 

FACE COVERINGS 

School have been advised from Public Health 

that face coverings must be worn when dropping 

off and picking up your child.  If you do not have 

a face covering, please wait at the vehicle        

entrance, a member of staff will bring your child 

out to you when they can.  

Please be patient. We ask that parents and     

carers are polite if asked about face covering, as 

we will not tolerate verbal abuse.  If someone 

else is collecting your child, please inform them 

of our school protocol. 

Pupil of the Week 

We are extremely proud of all our 
children, however the staff are 
tasked with choosing just one child 
each work who has stood out amongst the others 
to receive a special award.  

Well done to all our winners. 

Class Pupil of the Week 

12th November 

Reception Conor 

Year 1 Phoebe 

Year 2 Rahina 

Year 3 Alisa 

Year 4 Paolo 

Year 5 Daisy 

Year 6 Sean 

SHOES 

All children should come into school with black 

school shoes unless there is an acceptable reason or 

it is a PE day.  

All children should also have a black pair of PE pumps 

in school to change into after they have been outside. 

Please ensure your child has a pair of plain black 

pumps. They cost apprimatey £3.50 in supermarkets 

such as Tesco or Asda.  

If there are any financial 

difficulties which prevent 

your child from wearing the 

correct uniform please 

send me a Dojo message so 

we can see how we can 

Year 5 Collective Worship  

This morning, Year 5 shared their Collective Worship 

with some of their families. The theme for today 

was ‘Life Choices’. The children read from the     

Gospel and led prayers of reflection. Well done Y5.  

Class 4 Mass 

Well done Year 4, all the 
adults were extremely 
proud of your reading and 
behavior in Mass this week. 
Some of the Year 4 children 
have started their First  
Holy Communion journey. 


